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PROPOSED ORDINANCE:  2008-0070
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SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE changing the appointment process for the members of the King County Board of Health who represent the suburban cities.
SUMMARY:  Under Washington State law, the County Council establishes the membership and appointment process for the King County Board of Health.  Current King County Code specifies that two members of the Board shall be elected officials from the suburban cities of King County and that these members shall be appointed by the King County Executive.  Proposed Ordinance 2008‑0070 changes the appointment process so that the suburban cities collectively are able to appoint their members directly to the Board.  The proposed ordinance would also delete some obsolete references from code and makes several clarifying and technical changes. 
BACKGROUND:  Washington State law (RCW 70.05.035) requires that the county legislative authority establish the local board of health, including membership and appointment process for the board, provided that the board contains a majority of elected officials.  King County Code (Chapter 2.35) creates the King County Board of Health as a federated body, with the following membership of 14:

· Six members of the King County Council, appointed by the Chair of the Council
· Three elected officials of the City of Seattle, appointed by the City
· Two elected officials from other cities of King County, appointed by the County Executive
· Three health professionals, one who serves as a nonvoting member, appointed by the Board
ANALYSIS:  Proposed Ordinance 2008-0070 would make the following changes to King County Code governing the Board of Health:

Suburban Cities’ Members Appointment Process:  The proposed ordinance would change the appointment process for the members of the Board of Health who represent the suburban cities and towns in King County.  Currently, these members are appointed by the King County Executive from nominations submitted by those cities and towns.  The proposed ordinance would allow the suburban cities and towns collectively to make their appointments directly to the Board of Health.  The manner in which the appointments would be made would have to be agreed upon by the cities and towns representing a majority of their population.  In other situations where this code language has been used, such as for appointments to the Council’s regional committees, the Suburban Cities’ Association makes such appointments.
Health Professional Members’ Appointments:  The proposed ordinance removes language that includes examples of desired expertise for the health professional members.  Health professional members are appointed by the Board itself.  This change will allow the Board the flexibility to determine what types of expertise are most of need on the Board.  
Technical Corrections:  The proposed ordinance makes several technical corrections that clarify intent, delete obsolete references, and bring this chapter of the code up to date. 
REASONABLENESS:  Adoption of Proposed Ordinance 2008-0070 would constitute a reasonable policy decision with no budget impact.

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Proposed Ordinance 2008-0070
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